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                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Derbyshire Association of Local Councils
In this newsletter:
1. Easing of Covid restrictions on 19th July
2. Bees Needs Week
3. Climate Emergency Latest News
4. Parking Issues – Desktop Study
5. Parish Councillors’ Guide to Affordable Rural Housing
6. Training Courses coming up next
1 – Easing of Covid restrictions on 19th July
NALC are recommending councils take a risk based approach to meetings following the lifting of Covid restrictions on 19th July as they can’t provide definitive guidance and answers given the end of COVID specific legislation. They say that every council will have to decide what is appropriate for them given their own specific circumstances.
Councils can continue to request, for example, social distancing, use of online papers rather than printing, mask wearing. Decisions of this nature need to be on the basis of ‘reasonableness’ based on the individual circumstances of the Council. If you have any questions, please do get in touch and we will help you navigate through your situation.

As coronavirus cases continue to rise across Derbyshire, Councils are asking whether meetings can be held remotely. Our advice is that any decision on this again needs to be carefully risk assessed, as online meetings are contrary to legislation. The main risk, from NALC’s legal team perspective, is the possibility of a Judicial Review against the Council, that the meeting was held illegally and the decisions within the meeting are invalid. Please do get in touch if you wish to discuss this further.

2 – Bees Needs Week
We’re a little late hearing about this as it’s actually 12th – 18th July but the sentiments of the week are important enough to highlight anyway. People are being asked to take five simple actions to help bees and other pollinators to help ensure their populations are sustained:

· Grow more flowers, shrubs and trees

· Let gardens grow wild

· Cut grass less often

· Don’t disturb insect nest and hibernation spots

· Think carefully about whether to use pesticides.

As parish and town councils, please think about what actions you can take to help in this important area. Please see the attached press release from Matlock Town Council regarding the work they are doing. Hopefully this might give you some inspiration. Online resources from Defra are also available.
3 – Climate Emergency latest news
Marches Energy Agency have released their latest newsletter with local news and events on climate change. 

In addition, as part of Local Government Association Conference week, Cratus Communications hosted a webinar entitled Small Councils, Big Opportunities for Climate Action, on the opportunities for parish and town councils to contribute to the climate emergency agenda individually and by working together. Here is the link to the webinar.

4 – Parking issues – Desktop study
Duffield Parish Council recently commissioned a study around how they could manage car use such that it can boost the local economy without a negative environmental impact. Marches Energy Agency did some background research on their behalf and Duffield PC are happy to share this report more widely. If you want to read the report please click this link.
 5 – Parish Councillors’ Guide to Rural Affordable Housing
Making homes available to local people in our rural areas is a hot topic, particularly in our tourist destinations. The Rural Housing Alliance have produced an interactive guide to support councillors in rural areas wanting to help their communities provide affordable housing.
6 – Training Courses coming up next

We have the following training courses in the near future:

Tuesday 7th September -
Playground Inspection Training (am)

Wednesday 8th September - 
Playground Inspection Training (am)
Tuesday 14th September -
Councillor Essentials (evening)

Monday 20th September -
Code of Conduct (evening)
Monday 27th September - 
Start of new CiLCA Course (6 sessions monthly, am)
Monday 4th October -

Law and Good Practice (am)

Wednesday 6th September - 
Chair Skills (evening)

Monday 11th October - 
Clerk Essentials 1 (am)

Tuesday 12th October - 
Clerk Essentials 2 (am)

Thursday 14th October - 
Conducting Appraisals (am)

Thursday 4th November - 
Social Media Essentials (pm)

Wed 17th November - 
GDPR (am)

Wed 17th November - 
Freedom of Information (pm)

Thursday 18th November - 
Planning Essentials (evening)

Wednesday 24th November -
Councillor Essentials (evening)

Monday 29th November - 
Procurement Practices (am)

Wendy Amis – Chief Officer
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